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JACQUES WOLF & CO.
MANUFACTURING CHEMISTS MONOPOLE OIL
PASSAIC, N.J.
Dr. Lewis Douglas, Principal, Vice Chancellor 
McGill University 
Montreal, Ontario,
Canada
My dear Dr. Douglas:

We have been informed that research has been conducted at Mc­
Gill University on the preparation and use of Irish or Carragheen 
}tfss (chondrus crispus) in the stabilization of cocoa in chocolate 
cfongTnfrrrnriTh milk drinks. We do not know who conducted this research 
pramtacDfaproject, nor in what department it was made, neither have 
we been able to find any results published.

During 1936 we were in correspondence with Mr. D. S. Cole, 
Canadian Government Trade Commissioner at New York City, relative to 
Canadian supplies of Irish Moss. We were referred to R.T.Holman, 
Ltd., Prince Edward Island, and Mr. Ivan Nickerson, Yarmouth, N.S., 
as possible sources. We procured samples, tested them in our 
laboratory and found a number very satisfactory.

Up to the present time we purchase Irish Moss abroad, and a 
large portion of it comes from England. We are interested in the 
Canadian supply and would like to see it developed.

Our purpose of writing you is for assistance in this matter.
Our consumption of Irish Moss as a raw material increases yearly 
and can increase considerably more with assistance of research on 
new uses for this raw material. We would be pleased to avail 
ourselves of the research conducted at McGill. Would you kindly 
assist by advising the departments and researchers names? This 
would enable us to contact the correct party directly and for the 
writer to visit him regarding his work as well as further investiga­
tion as to supply of raw materials.

Yours very truly, 
Jacques Wolf & Co.
By (Norman Blihovak)(?)


